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Commercial drones are changing the way we look at 

construction sites. On balance, the rewards outweigh the risks 

created by drones when photographing projects, scanning for 

quality or safety, and documenting progress or conditions.

While drones are reasonably priced and relatively easy 

to operate, they can expose construction companies to 

different types of risks. Due to federal regulations and privacy 

concerns, it’s essential that constructors use commercial 

drones appropriately. Preparation is key, and contractors and 

subcontractors should consider some essential questions 

before launching a drone, unmanned ariel vehicle (UAV) or 

small unmanned ariel vehicle (sUAV) on a project site.

When considering drone usage or ensuring their use at 

construction sites, there are several key questions that should 

be addressed by businesses and insurance carriers.

HAS THE FAA CERTIFIED THE PILOT AND APPROVED THE 

FLIGHT PLAN?

The Federal Aviation Administration allows drones for 

commercial use if the drone weighs less than 55 pounds. 

In addition, businesses must follow Part 107 of the 

administration’s guidelines. There are easy steps to follow, 

however, to meet the administration’s parameters and receive 

proper regulatory approval to fly a drone at a commercial 

construction project.

First, it’s important to make sure drones are used appropriately. 

This includes knowing where it is acceptable to fly and what 

areas to keep the drone away from. Using the drone in a 

way that doesn’t align with the administration’s regulations 

will result in the company facing penalties or even criminal 

charges.

While FAA regulations don’t permit some operations, such as 

using multiple small, unmanned aircrafts, operating a drone 

from a moving vehicle or aircraft, and flying a drone either a 

half-hour before sunrise or 30 minutes after sunset, it doesn’t 

mean that those scenarios can’t happen.

If it turns out that a construction company wants to operate 

their drone in a manner that isn’t specified in Part 107 of the 

administration’s guidelines, the business can simply file a 

waiver application with the FAA. This is a reasonable request, 

and it is in accordance with the guidelines.
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